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His Church is not a building or a physical location. It is a living, breathing, holy temple built with living stones. 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:
■	 Wednesday Night at Wells

■	 Coup d’Etat in Myanmar

■	 Let it Snow! Photos of YOU!

■	 Men’s Ministry Summit!

■	 Classes birth -K THIS SUNDAY

■	 Business Meeting Rescheduled

“As you get older you get a 
different perspective on time. 
For example 11 months does not 
seem that long. But if you are 
an AWANA Cubbie 11 months is 
20-25% of your entire life. That 
is how long our Wednesday 
evening ministries had been 
missing until this last week. 
An evening of encouraging 
connection was enjoyed by 
hundreds of people in our 
church family. It was a sweet 
experience to be together again. 
See you this Wednesday.”

John Suciu
Senior Pastor

Ministry Update

All Wednesday Night Ministry takes 
place at Wells Street for first time. 
The Wells Street campus was buzzing 
with activity Wednesday night as our 
ministries launched for 2021.

Children of all ages had huge smiles 
(even if behind a mask) as they 
walked down to hall to their Awana 
classrooms.  Everyone was excited to 
be back to a bit of normalcy—even 
though the new location made many 
aspects of the night “new.” 

The teens had a great night of 
reconnecting and learning about the 
Sermon on the Mount.

STEPS classes had space to spread out 
like never before thanks to the larger 
spaces at Wells Street.

If you are interested in joining us on 
Wednesday, call the Church Office,  
260-489-4942,  or just show up at 6:30!  
We’ll get you plugged in. ■

Missions & Prayer

Pray for Myanmar
An update from Headwaters 
Missionary, Myron Youngman, 
on the situation in Myanmar:

Sunday night (1/31) here in the 
states—early Monday (2/1) Myanmar 

time— I started to receive messages 
from ministry friends and partners 
in Myanmar that a coup d’etat was 
underway being led by the military.

continued on pg 2

Cassie Dunn is the Director 
for the “masks-required” 

Awana Cubbies Class.  Elsie 
Stauffer, Libby Brooks, 

Davis Miller, and Aaron 
Dammeyer are excited 

to be back in class! More 
photos of Wednesday night 

on pages 3 & 4.



The Coup d’Etat
The coup began just before 
the new session of Myanmar’s 
parliament was to open. The 
Nobel Prize Winner, Aung San 
Suu Kyi, who has been the 
State Counsellor of Myanmar 
(essentially the President since a 
2015 election) has been detained 
along with a number of other 
members of her party, the 
National League for Democracy 
(NLD). This move by the military 
follows another landslide win by 
Ms. Suu Kyi’s party in the elections 
this last fall. This was only the 
second election since the last 
military led government. The 
NLD won 396 out of 476 seats. 
However, with the coup the 
top army commander is now in 
charge, and a one-year state of 
emergency has been declared.

A State of Emergency
On Monday phones were 
down, some banks closed, 
and all television stations were 
shut down except for the one 
controlled by the military. 
There was a run on markets for 
supplies, and a strict curfew 
from 8pm to 6am was initiated. 

As of Tuesday evening, around 
100 government ministers from 
the NLD are still being held in 
military custody. The military has 
purged the Cabinet of Ministers 
and Deputy Ministers from the 
NLD government and replaced 
them with a new administration 
either from or with strong ties 
to the military. The expelled 
ministers have been told to 
leave their government housing 
within three days. 

It is Wednesday morning now in 
Myanmar, and the government 
hospital staff in several major 
cities are planning to organize 
a strike. They have said they will 
strike and peacefully protest 
against the coup. There is a call 
for civil disobedience and similar 
strikes all across the country.

Our Ministry Partners
Wi-fi has been sporadic, but 
thus far we have been able to 
touch base with well over two 
dozen of our ministry friends 
and partners in Myanmar. Right 
now, we at Kaifa are waiting 
and watching. We are keeping 
tabs on how this might impact 
all of our ministry partners in 
Myanmar; in particular how this 
might impact the ministry in 

Myanmar, including the launch 
of new ministries. There is much 
concern and angst right now 
as the effects of the previous 
60 years of military rule are still 
quite fresh in people’s minds. 

Please pray: 
Ask God to encourage our 
partners at this time, and to give 
them the ability to look beyond 
the circumstances of this week 
to all of the hurting and anxious 
people around them,

Ask God to provide our partners 
with the ability to see “barriers” 
as vehicles for ministry, and the 
knowledge to know just what to 
say and what to do in this time 
of angst, and

Ask God to preserve the 
ministries that have been 
established in Myanmar for the 
advancement of His Kingdom. ■

Myron Youngman
is a Headwaters 
supported missionary 
in East Asia.

Sign up  
for the Headwaters  

Missionary 
e-Newsletter

• Stay up-to-date with our 
Missionaries’ work on 
behalf of the gospel

• Get detailed prayer points 
for each Missionary and 
the people they serve

Email Ros Miller:
millerdnr@gmail.com 

continued from page 1
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Wednesday Night at Wells





On-line streaming  
available ONLY on

Starts LIVE at 9 am

Join us in-person or virtually

We encourage attending the meeting in person. For 
those who do, masks are optional. We will have pizza 
(served by gloved and masked servers) and bottled water 
available in the foyer. Childcare will also be available.

If you plan on attending the Business Meeting 
virtually click the BUTTON below to join the meeting 
between 12:15 & 12:30pm on February 7.

The Zoom meeting “waiting room” will open at 
approximately 12:15pm on February 7. The meeting will 
begin at 12:30pm

Members participating via Zoom and intending to vote 
will need to identify themselves so we can confirm 
their membership status and count each participating 
members’ (virtual) attendance toward the quorum 
required by our church constitution to conduct business.

We will use Zoom’s polling feature to register your vote 
on the budget (and any other items which may require 
a membership vote).

Join Business Meeting via Zoom

Safe Families
Needs: 

• Girls Socks 12-24mo, 2T & 3T
• Boys Socks 4T & 5T
• Frozen Meals or Meal Ingredients 
You can drop off donations at the Welcome Center or at  
the Church Office labeled “FOR SAFE FAMILIES.”

• Transportation Volunteers  
Have you ever desired to help out families in crisis in 
your community, or are you looking for a new way 
to serve?  We’re currently in need of transportation 
volunteers!  This role allows us to provide transportation 
to children or families as needed and helps us to better 
support our host families during a hosting.

Do you have a heart for this kind of ministry or know of 
someone who does?  If you’re interested in helping with 
transportation, please contact us at northeastindiana@
safefamilies.net.  

Click here to apply!

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCraV_N5xF6QOOZr6-JBeYzA
https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/717474
 https://headwaterschurch.zoom.us/j/98031037163?pwd=QzFmcXlxcHJDYS95SG1iS0xsdklEQT09
https://safe-families.org/family-friend-application/?utm_source=Weekly+Wednesday&utm_campaign=3ee33fefef-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_02_27_01_28_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_456a5317e0-3ee33fefef-243051961


SNOW MUCH FUN!

Amber & Bryson Hodges Joy Pearson

Aria Howey

Andy, Hudson & Landon Hecht

Halle, Calista & Katen 
Cole with cousins, Caleb, 
Zach & Lucas Patty.

Hudson, Adia & Serenity Miller Adia & Serenity Miller

Joann Taylor

Tyler, Breanna 
& Selah Shroyer

Daniel & 
Elliott Shaw

James & Sawyer CramerLevi, Lilyan, Elias, Annalea, Lucas, & Liberty Hendsbee



SNOW MUCH FUN!

Jon, Danielle & Beckett Dammeyer

Zane, Evie 
Liam & Kate 
Potter

Izabella Hodges
Melissa & Macy Rose Noah Rose

Quinn Shultz

Courtney, Andrew & Quinn Shultz

Lily, Melanie, Andrew & James Nichter

Ian Hodges Logan Cramer Sawyer Cramer

Brandon & Aria Howey



This all-day event is designed  
for 3rd–5th grade kids.
It will be an entire day of fun games, good food, and 
gospel-centered Lessons about the Attributes of God.

The cost is just $10 per person. This covers breakfast & 
lunch as well as a long sleeve t-shirt.

If you prefer your child be put in a "masks-required" 
small group, please indicate so in your registration. 
Be aware there will be large-group lesson time in the 
chapel with ample space to spread out.

If you have any questions please call the church office 
at 260-489-4942, or email Erin Wood at ewood@head-
waterschurch.org.

Register on our website, with the Church 
Center App, or by clicking HERE.

There’s still time to get involved  
in Small Groups!

If you haven’t participated yet this school year,  
sign up TODAY!

Small groups are for teens 6th-12th grade.

Groups will meet every other week. (Girls and Guys 
Groups meet on alternating weeks.)

First Week is Feb 14
Guys and Girls meet together for a kick-off.

Guys’ next meeting will be Feb 21.
Girls’ next meeting will be Feb 28.

Small group is a great opportunity for students to 
build deep friendships and be discipled by a  

Youth Ministry volunteer.

Students will develop habits in reading their Bible 
and Prayer that will last a lifetime!

Cost is $10 for the devotional book. You can pay
online or at the first meeting.

Register on our website, with the Church 
Center App, or by clicking HERE.

https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/707754
https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/707493
mailto:ewood%40headwaterschurch.org?subject=Winterpalooza
mailto:ewood%40headwaterschurch.org?subject=Winterpalooza
https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/707754
https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/707493


MEN’S
SUMMIT
Men’s Ministry Re-launch

FRI, FEB 19
6:30 pm | Wells Street 
	•  Dinner Provided
	•  Men’s Ministry Presentation
	•  Open Gym / Game Night

This is going to be a great night as we relaunch 
the Men’s Ministry! 

We will have a wonderful meal together, 
followed by a rally with Evan Hendsbee leading 
us in worship, and the leadership team giving 
an overview of the 2021 Men’s Ministry. We plan 
on having a few surprises and handing out 
some gifts and prizes. Afterwards, we will have 
an open gym, time for euchre, etc.

If you remember, last year we held a Men’s 
Ministry Summit in February and it was such a 
great time! This year will be even better.

We hope to see you there.

Register today!
@ headwaterschurch.org, with the 

Church Center App, or click HERE

Being a godly man in  Being a godly man in  

today’s world is a challenge.  today’s world is a challenge.  

We say, “Challenge accepted!”We say, “Challenge accepted!”

Classes for Kids through  
Kindergarten 
THIS SUNDAY

All Services | All Locations

https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/704189
https://headwaterschurch.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/704189


Joining us from 
HOME?
Let us know! 
 
Email 
Jim:
jglover@ 
headwaters 
church.org

Communion  
this Sunday
As we remember 
the Lord’s Supper 
this Sunday at our 
in-person services, 
we will be asking you 
to pick up a self-
contained package 
of the elements from 
tables outside the 
sanctuary.

Items needed:
• Boxed Dinners
• Peas
• Peanut Butter
• Jelly
• Boxed Potatoes
• Cereal
• Toilet Paper
 

Open Sundays: 
noon-12:30pm | Wallen Road

Worship Notes 
for Kids
Available at Welcome 
Center and on our 
Website
You’ll find this Kid’s 
Worship Notes under 
RESOURCES on our 
website.

Don’t forget to bring 
your own pens and 
crayons!

My Worship Notes
!
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Draw a picture from the lesson

write down the lesson title 
or bible verses! 
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Headwaters Church
1001 W. Wallen Road
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46825

260.489.4942
www.headwaterschurch.org

Office Hours:
M-F  |  9am-4pm

            Giving Totals
	 Last Week General Giving	 Pending	 YTD General Giving	 $100,089	
	 Weekly General Budget	 TBD	 YTD General Budget	 TBD	

	 Amplify Giving*		  Sunday Attendance	
	 Last Week Giving	 Pending	 Wallen Road 9am	 0	
	 2021 YTD Giving	 $5,880	 Wallen Road 10:45am	 0
	 Total Amplify Fund Giving	 $981,481	 Wells Street 9am	 0
			   Wells Street 10:45am	 0
			   Total	 0
*The Amplify Fund is a building fund for preparing our new facility  
at 2000 N. Wells Street for current & future ministries.

Let us know how we can pray for  you.   F i l l  out an onl ine Communication Card on our website . 

mailto:jglover%40headwaterschurch.org?subject=I%27m%20part%20of%20Headwaters%20at%20Home%21
mailto:jglover%40headwaterschurch.org?subject=I%27m%20part%20of%20Headwaters%20at%20Home%21
mailto:jglover%40headwaterschurch.org?subject=I%27m%20part%20of%20Headwaters%20at%20Home%21
http://www.headwaterschurch.org

